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April 26,2011 ~

To:

Subject:

Mr. Director:

The Director, Waste Reduction and Management Division, Department of the
Environment, Gatineau, Quebec K1A OH3.

Notice of objection, and request for board of review, respecting the notice
published in Canada Gazette Part 1, volume 45, No. 9, dated February 26, 2011,
regarding proposed Regulations Respecting Products Containing Certain
Substances Listed in Schedule 1 to the Canadian Environmental Protection Act,
1999

The purpose of this Notice of Objection is to request that a board of review be established under
section 333 of the Canadian Environmental Protection Act regarding the proposed Regulations
Respecting Products Containing Certain Substances Listed in Schedule 1 to the Canadian
Environmental Protection Act, 1999 (hereinafter referred to as the proposed Regulations).

In particular, we object to the proposed exemption for dental amalgam. A board of review
should be established to consider all of the current and relevant science and other information
that is pertinent to this issue. The reasons for this objection are as follows:

1. The justification for exclusion of dental amalgam is unfounded.

Dental amalgam is neither “essential’, nor is it without viable alternatives.
Amalgam'’s non-essential nature as a dental restorative material is made evident
by the recent bans on amalgam use in Sweden (Sweden Ministry of Environment
2009) and Norway (Norway Ministry of Environment, 2007), and the low rate of
amalgam use in Japan (Nakata, 1997).

Various surveys conducted in Canada and the US demonstrate the declining
popularity of dental amalgam use and a significant proportion of the dental
profession is now ‘amalgam free’. These surveys were reviewed by SNC-Lavalin
Environment (SLE 2010) for consideration by a US FDA panel convened to
review the issue of dental amaigam risks. Parts 1 and 2 of the SLE report are
available from the IAOMT website
(http://www.iaomt.org/articles/category_view.asp?catid=30)

or from FDA’s website

(http://www fda ggy/AdvisgryCommiﬁeeslcommineesMe’etir\gMaterialslMedicalDevices/M
edicalDevicesAdvisorvCommittee/DentalProductsPanel/ticmi2 35085 htm).




